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Reception Weekly Learning Update

 Friday 23rd September 2022
	Another full week!!
 The boys and girls have done another full week, I’m sure you will have noticed how tired they are! They are so busy in school each day learning new things, making new friends and getting more familiar with school and all the things on offer. This week they have experienced their first assemblies. On Thursday all of the reception children and the nursery children got together in the hall for birthday assembly where we celebrate the birthdays of the children whose birthday it is that week. On Friday they went to the infant assembly for Good News Assembly. Each week Mrs Peattie and I will choose 2 children who we feel have demonstrated the school values and they will receive an award from Mr Parker. It’s such a tricky task, we wish we could pick everybody!

	Our senses
This week we have been learning all about our five senses. We explored our sense of taste and smell with a variety of foods and thought about whether they tasted sweet, salty, bitter and whether we liked them. We tasted lemon, dark chocolate and salty popcorn and sweet popcorn. 
We read a story about Stevie Wonder and discussed how he has an impairment but how he hasn’t let that stop him achieving in life.

For touch we had a feel of some fillings in a balloon and we had to guess whether it was shampoo, pompoms, rice, cereal, flour or lego bricks. For our sense of hearing, we matched the sound of musical instruments, as a challenge I played 2 instruments at the same time to see if they could distinguish and identify the sounds.

	Playgarden
In the play garden this week the children have been taught how to use our construction area and den making area. We have big wooden bricks, cloth and tarpaulin, pegs and other resources for the children to make elaborate structures, dens and anything their imagine can cook up!
	PE
Thursday was our first PE lesson and I must say I was really impressed with how well the children were able to undress and dress themselves. Organising their clothes and doing tricky buttons and tights is hard, please continue to help your child to practice this. Your child will keep their PE kits on their pegs until the end of the half term then we will send them home for washing.

Please can you make sure all their PE kit and their uniform is labelled. As you can imagine, 30 red jumpers and white tops make it tricky to ensure the right item gets to the right child.
We will continue to have PE every Thursday. Thank you!

	Mystery books

Thank you for sending these in, the children are loving reading one a day! Once we have read them we will send them home with your child. If you’d still like to send one in then please feel free to do so!

	Next week…
We will be holding a Phonics Information Evening next Thursday 29th September at 6pm. This will give you all the information you need to help you support your child with their reading and writing over the course of the year. We will give you information on phonic sounds and how we teach them, how to support your child at home and about our reading scheme and the books your child will bring home. We hope to see you there at 6pm!
Thank you for all your support. The Reception Team. 


